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HOLY ROSARY 

Catholic Parish 

Twenty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

MASS TIMES September 3, 2017 

Weekend Masses 
Saturday Vigil at 5:00pm 
Sunday at 8:30am and 10:30am 
 
Weekday Masses during summer 

 Daily Mass: 
7:45am in the Church Mon, Tue, Thu, Fri; 
8:35am on Wed and Sat 

 On the First Saturday of the month at 
the 8:35am in the Church, we pray in a 
special way for those who are sick and 
offer the Sacrament of the Anointing of 
the Sick for those in need. 

 Communion Service: Monday at 7:45am 
in the Church. 

OTHER INFORMATION 

Reconciliation is available in the Church: 
Tuesdays: 5:30pm to 6:30pm 
Saturdays: 3:30pm to 4:30pm 
or by appointment during office hours. 

The Parish Nursery is available for both 
the Sunday 8:30 and 10:30am Masses.  

Children’s Liturgy of the Word (CLOW) 
during the 10:30am Mass. 

Download our Parish App at 
myparishapp.com 

Submit a prayer request: 
prayers@holyrosaryseattle.org 

Request a homebound visit: 
homebound@holyrosaryseattle.org 

 Sunday in the School Hall after the     
morning Masses beginning Sep 24. 

 Tuesday morning in the Parish Center 
Reception Room after Mass. 

FELLOWSHIP—all are welcome! 
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T H E  J O U R N E Y  O F  F A I T H  W I T H  

Fr. Matthew Oakland 

In 1893, Senate Bill 730 was introduced by Mr. James Kyle from South Dakota.  The bill  
was one sentence long, and had one simple purpose—to make “Labor’s Holiday” a  
national holiday, along with Christmas, New Year’s Day, Washington’s Birthday,  
Memorial Day and Independence Day. 
 

It came at a time of industrialization, as advancements in technology were driving  
industry.  With increased production, prices declined and accessibility increased, but  
came at the cost of harsher work conditions.  Long hours, unsafe working conditions, 
child labor, low wages, few rights and a host of other problems became more  
commonplace in centers of industry.  This was not just a problem here in the US, however, but around the world.  
Hence in 1891 Pope Leo XIII wrote one of his great encyclicals - Rerum Novarum: On Capital and Labor.  In it he  
outlined seven interrelated key principles that form the basis of Catholic social teaching. 
 

The Dignity of the Human Person is the principle that we are all created equally, with the breath of life, in the image 
and likeness of God.  As such, persons should be respected and treated in just ways.  This includes time off to  
worship God (no work on Sundays), no long hours, periods of rest, safe and moral working conditions, fair wages and 
a full day’s work for that pay, no overtaxing by the state, and time to fulfill family obligations.   
 

The Common Good is the principle that we need to strive for the highest good for all people.  Our highest good is 
not material wealth.  It refers rather to the development of the person, or virtue, of goodness.  In an age when labor 
and capital were pitted against each other, Pope Leo XIII reminded everyone of their need for each.  While  
individuals might possess the financial ability to undertake a great work, they required laborers to help them.  In the 
same way, laborers relied upon others to provide the factory to work in, the boat to operate, etc.  As such, each 
should concern themselves with the good of other and the good of all, because we need and rely on each other.   
 

Subsidiarity is the principle that governments should not intervene in things that can be taken care of by families or 
communities.  States should serve families, not vis versa.  Whatever level is closest to individuals tends to be the one 
that can serve them the best.  Sometimes it isn't possible, which is why the larger entities exist.  But the rights and 
duties of parents, families, communities, etc. should be respected and aided as far as possible.    
 

Participation is the principle that every person in society has gifts and abilities which work not only for their good, 
but the good of others.  It is through these that we reach our highest good, and help others do the same.  We were 
created to live in communion, and so we must participate in the civic community in which we live.   
 

Solidarity is the principle that we have a responsibility to one another—whether members of our family, communi-
ty, nation or world.  Pope Leo XIII reminded us that we have a particular responsibility to protect and care for those 
who are unable to provide for themselves, who are injured, etc.  This duty is not the primary responsibility of the 
state, though it can assist—but of individuals.  He reminded us of the need to cultivate the virtues of charity and 
generosity.  Sometimes the state needs to step in, but it should do so warily so as not to violate the rights of  
individuals unless necessary (cases of abuse, exploitation, danger, etc.).   
 

The Right of Private Property is the principle that individuals should earn just wages, and through them be able to 
provide for one’s family.  Pope Leo XIII argued against the redistribution of wealth or the confiscation of private 
property, noting that workers and the poor would suffer the most.  Ownership of the land leads to a greater respon-
sibility, pride and care for it.  And from this flows a justice that the owner should share in the fruit of his labors.  This 
also allows us to grow in charity (and solidarity) by having the ability to help others and build up their dignity. 
 

Universal Destination of Goods is the principle that God created everything on the earth for the good of all peoples.  
Everyone should have food and water and the other basic needs and rights of life, such as shelter and clothing. 
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School Starts on Tuesday! 
 

This past week, Holy Rosary staff attended training provided by Project Lead the Way (PLTW), a 
nation-wide STEM program that strives to develop in students knowledge, skills, and attitudes to 
solve complex interdisciplinary real-world problems.  This two day training equipped staff with skills to implement PLTW 
modules in grades K-6 and enhanced our strong STEM plus program.  PLTW modules are exciting, engaging, and 
integrate technology to help our students understand the changing nature of collaborative problem solving.  We are 
excited to bring this to our students this year! 
 

Our Preschool 3’s class and Pre-Kindergarten class are now full.  We still have two spots in our drop-off Pre-2’s class (age 
2.5 by August 31st) which meets twice a week, Monday and  Fridays from 8:30am-11am.   
 

While we continue to accept applications for 2017/18 in our P2, PreK and grades 1-8, we are already looking forward to 
2018/19.  We will open our priority application period for parish families and current school families for the 2018/19 
school year September 15-November 15.  We have our Fall Open House scheduled for Oct. 21 from 10am-1pm. 
 

At Holy Rosary School, tradition and innovation converge to provide leading-edge education that is grounded in the 

Catholic faith.  For more information, contact the School Office:  206-937-7255 or admissions@holyrosaryws.org. 

G R O W I N G  i n  C H R I S T  

Holy Rosary Catholic School—SPIRIT AND MIND ignited 

P A R I S H  &  C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A weekly tip on Caring for Our Common Home 
When going for a walk, take along a bag and pick up trash and 

debris along your route, especially in public areas such as streets, 

roundabouts, school grounds and parks. This is one way to 

demonstrate care for God's creation, and your example could 

inspire others to do the same. 

 

Protecting God’s Children Workshop 

All employee and those volunteers who have 

unsupervised, ongoing access to minors or vulnerable 

adults are required to attend a 3 hour to learn how to help 

prevent child sexual abuse.  There will be two 

opportunities to attend this class at Holy Rosary: 

 Wednesday, September 6 @ 6pm in the School Hall 

 Wednesday, September 13 @ 6pm in the School Hall 

Attendees are required to register online  

www.virtusonline.org/virtus/index.cfm. 

 

Children’s Faith Formation  

Online Registration is Open 

September 10, 2017—June 10, 2018 

Sunday School: 9:30am to 10:20am in the Parish Center 

Classrooms.  Classes start September 10.  To Register 

please go to www.holyrosaryseattle.org/faith-formation. 

 
RCIA for Children 

If your child is 7 years or older and has not been baptized 

and is interested in becoming Catholic, please contact Sr. 

Stella for an appointment: SrStella@holyrosaryseattle.org 

or 206-937-1488, x252. To register or for more information 

go to www.holyrosaryseattle.org/Sacraments. 

 

High School Confirmation Orientation 
September 17, 2017, Noon-1:00pm 

All Juniors and Seniors along with parents who are 

interested in High School Confirmation are invited to 

attend our Orientation meeting on Sunday, September 17, 

2017 from Noon to 1:00pm in the Parish Center Reception 

room. Confirmation classes will be during Fall thru January 

For questions, contact Robert King at 206-937-1488, x203 

or evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org.  To register go to 

www.holyrosaryseattle.org/youth-confirmation. 

 

 

mailto:admissions@holyrosaryws.org
mailto:www.virtusonline.org/virtus/index.cfm
mailto:www.holyrosaryseattle.org/faith-formation
mailto:SrStella@holyrosaryseattle.org
mailto:www.holyrosaryseattle.org/Sacraments
mailto:evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org
mailto:www.holyrosaryseattle.org/youth-confirmation.
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P A R I S H  &  C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S  

Curious about Becoming Catholic? 

The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is the 

process for adults to become Catholic. Classes will begin in 

September. If you know anyone who might be interested in 

becoming Catholic, or if you are interested yourself, please 

contact Robert King evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org 

or 206-937-1488 x203.  To register or for more information 

go to www.holyrosaryseattle.org/rcia-adults. 
 

Adult Confirmation 

The Sacrament of Confirmation strengthens your 

communion with Christ and the Church, is required to be a 

godparent or sponsor, and is strongly recommended 

before being married in the Church. If you have not been 

Confirmed, please contact Robert King 206-937-1488  x203 

or evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org.  To register or for 

more information go to www.holyrosaryseattle.org/adult-

confirmation-1. 
 

Invitation to SING with us! 

The 8:30 am Sanctuary Choir invites you to sing with us. 

Rehearsals begin Thursday, September 7, 7:30-9:00pm, 

church loft. All are welcome. No audition necessary - just a 

generous heart and love of singing.  The choir sings weekly 

at the 8:30am Mass, September through mid-June. 

Please contact Mary Ann Lee, Sanctuary Choir Director at 

206-325-2477 or maryannlee619@msn.com. 
 

Come Ring with Holy Rosary Handbells 

The Holy Rosary Handbells (HRH) choir holds its first 

practice of the new season on September 12, 2017.  The 

HRH rehearses on Tuesday evenings at 6:00pm in the 

Parish Center Chapel and new members are always 

welcome.  Handbells are easy to play and no prior musical 

experience needed.  For more information about HRN, 

contact Director Marleen Land at 206-355-2700, 

marleenland@msn.com. 
 

Junior High Choir Begins  

Saturday, September 16 at 5PM Mass 
Let’s get our voices together to lead music on Saturday, 

September 16 at 5pm mass! Singers from grades 6-7-8 will 

take the lead—cantoring, singing solo’s and adding 

harmonies.  This is a great opportunity for our young teens.  

For questions email Paul pdolejsi@holyrosaryseattle.org.  

For info/register www.holyrosaryseattle.org/jr-high-choir. 

Children’s YouthChoir! Begins  
Wednesdays, September 13, 2:30-3:15pm 

YouthChoir! is open to all 3rd-5th graders in all schools 
within the Parish neighborhood. 
Practices: Chapel, 2:30-3:15pm, September 13, 20, 27 
 4th-5th grade Cantors continue 3:15-3:40pm 
 Sing Sunday, Oct 1, 10:30am Mass 
For questions please contact Paul Dolejsi at 
pdolejsi@holyrosaryseattle.org.  For more information and 
to register go to www.holyrosaryseattle.org/youth-choir. 
 

A Faithful Response to Climate Change  
Featuring Jeff Renner—September 13, 7:00PM, OLG 

The “Season of Creation” takes place each year between 

the World Day of Prayer for Care of Creation (Sept. 1) and 

the Feast of St. Francis of Assisi (Oct. 4).  This year, Holy 

Rosary and Our Lady of Guadalupe parishes are co-

sponsoring an evening with Jeff Renner called “Laudato Si: 

A Faithful Response to Climate Change”. Please join us: 

Wednesday, September 13, 7:00pm 
OLG, Walmesley Center 

3410 SW Myrtle St.  

Jeff, a member of Mary, Queen of Peace parish in 

Sammamish, will discuss the changes he’s observed in our 

climate during 38 years as chief meteorologist and science 

reporter with KING-TV in Seattle.  He will also talk about 

the latest science and how it relates to Pope Francis’ 

encyclical “Laudato Si: On Care for our Common Home.” 
 

WestFest Pancake Breakfast 

Sunday, Sept/ 10, 8:00am-Noon 

Yum, it’s WestFest Pancake 

breakfast! Come and enjoy a stack of pancakes, along with 

ham or bacon, coffee and juice served before or after 

Masses on Sunday 9/10, 8:00-12:00. Bring your appetite to 

Holy Rosary School Hall, along with $20/families, $6/adults, 

$5/seniors and $4/kids and eat your fill!” 

Our Sunday 

mailto:evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org
mailto:www.holyrosaryseattle.org/rcia-adults.
mailto:evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org
mailto:www.holyrosaryseattle.org/adult-confirmation-1.
mailto:www.holyrosaryseattle.org/adult-confirmation-1.
mailto:maryannlee619@msn.com
mailto:marleenland@msn.com
mailto:pdolejsi@holyrosaryseattle.org
mailto:www.holyrosaryseattle.org/jr-high-choir
mailto:pdolejsi@holyrosaryseattle.org
mailto:www.holyrosaryseattle.org/jr-high-choir
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Hi everyone! 
 
I am glad to let you know that I travelled safely back home. I wish to thank 
all of you most sincerely for the very warm welcome, and for the 
wonderful support for my ministry plans. 
 
I particularly wish to thank those individuals and families that took up 
school fees support for a good number of poor children.  I am also deeply 
grateful to all others who made donations towards helping some of our 
sub-parishes in their struggles to put up their churches. So far $24,933 has 
been realised, including $4,100 from St Stephen’s Renton (hence $20,833 
from Holy Rosary). 
 
School fees 2017/2018 (for orphan kids sponsored from Holy Rosary) takes 
up $13,060, leaving a balance of $7,773.  On Wednesday 23rd August I 
purchased construction materials for two Churches: St Anthony Okatekok and St Michael Okook, totalling 
$3,196. 
 
Since the school fees were covered at the beginning of the year, the donations that continue to come in 
throughout the year will be used to lend support to the construction works in our village churches. 
 

I am also very pleased to mention that a number of individuals and families have picked up some new 
orphaned and poor kids for 
school fees support. On 
behalf of the children, I want 
to say a big thank you to all of 
them (their contributions are 
included in the $20,833). 
 
I also want to most sincerely 
thank all those of you who 
donated for specific village 
Churches, and to the many of 
you who made contributions 
with an instruction that I 
distribute at my own 
discretion.  God bless you all 
most abundantly.  
 
 

My next report: the village churches constructions. 
 

Fr Dunstan Epaalat, email: epaalatdunstan@yahoo.com 

F r .  D U N S T A N ’ S  K E N Y A  M I N I S T R Y  U P D A T E :  

A Big Thank You… 

Leaders of St Michael Okook Subparish joyfully pose with Fr. Dunstan on news of help 
received from Holy Rosary Parish to support their village church construction. 

Sally and Ezekiel; orphan siblings- 
Amukura Parish. 

mailto:epaalatdunstan@yahoo.com
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Sunday, September 3, 2017 
 No Coffee and Donuts today 

 WestFest Pancake Breakfast, Sept 10, School Hall, 8:00am-Noon 

Congratulations to 
Chelsea Madura 

& 
Tyler Smith 

who were married here this weekend. 
 
Mass Intentions for Next Week: 
Sep 9: Sandra Lea, RIP (8:30am) 
Sep 10: Holy Rosary Community (8:30am) 
 Roy Velling, RIP (10:30am) 
 
Last Week’s Collection: 
Last week’s collection: $8,608.95 
Weekly budgeted collection: $23,534 
 

Please pray for the victims of Hurricane Harvey. 
To support disaster relief efforts go to 
www.catholiccharities.org.

 
"As I have loved you, so you also should love one another." — 
John 13:34 
 

Monday, September 4: LABOR DAY 

Parish Office Closed 

7:45 AM Word & Communion Service | Church 

Tuesday, September 5 

7:00 AM St. Martin Sandwiches | Lanigan Kitchen 

7:45 AM Daily Mass | Church 

after Mass Senior Coffee | Reception Room 

5:30 PM Confession | Church 

6:00 PM Baptism Prep | 7B 

6:00 PM HRS Pre-School Parent Info Night | Reception Rm 

6:30 PM St. Vincent de Paul | Room 203 

7:00 PM Pastoral Council | Parish Office Conference Room 

7:00 PM Voices for Life Adoration | Chapel 

Wednesday, September 6 

8:35 AM Opening School Mass | Church 

6:00 PM Safe Environment Class | School Hall 

Thursday, September 7 

7:45 AM Daily Mass | Church 

9:00 AM Soup Kitchen | Lanigan Kitchen 

3:00 PM Orion Center | Lanigan Kitchen 

6:30 PM Back to School Night | School Classrooms 

7:30 PM Sanctuary Choir Practice (8:30 AM Mass Choir) 

Friday, September 8 

7:45 AM Daily Mass | Church 

7:00 PM Friday Night Men's AA | Reception Rm 

Saturday, September 9 

7:00 AM Men's Group | Reception Rm 

8:35 AM Daily Mass | Church 

10:00 AM Baptism Prep | 7B 

10:00 AM Catechists' Orientation | Reception Rm 

3:30 PM Confession | Church 

5:00 PM Vigil Mass 

Sunday, September 10 

8:30 AM Sunday Mass I Church 

10:30 AM Sunday Mass I Church 

8:00 AM-Noon WestFest Pancake Breakfast I School Hall 

Up Next 
 

September 

5 First day of school for Holy Rosary 

6 Safe Environment Class 

10 WestFest Pancake Breakfast 

10 Children’s Faith Formation Open House 

13 Safe Environment Class 

13 Jeff Renner Presentation at OLG 

15/16 WestFest 

17 High School Confirmation Orientation 

23/24 Ministry Fair after Masses 

30 Italian Dinner 

 

October 

7 Esoterics Concert 

17 First Communion Parent Orientation 

18 First Communion Parent Orientation 

19 First Communion Parent Orientation 

21 Fall Open House for the School 

28 Halloween Event for families 

mailto:www.catholiccharities.org
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Baptism:  Contact Deyette Swegle at least two months in advance of your requested baptism date. 
Marriage:  Contact Sherry Smith six months in advance of your requested wedding date. 
Funerals:  Contact the Parish Office 
Becoming Catholic:  Robert King (Evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 203 
 
PASTOR: Fr. Matthew Oakland 
ADMINISTRATION: Gary Samaniego (PAA@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 213 
ADULT EVANGELIZATION: Robert King (Evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 203 
CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES: Jennifer Wong (jwong@holyrosaryseattle.org),  ext. 214 
CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES—Baptism & Young Families: Deyette Swegle (dswegle@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 251 
CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES—1st Sacraments, Children & Youth: Sister Stella (srstella@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 252 
LITURGY & MUSIC: Paul Dolejsi (pdolejsi@holyrosaryseattle.org),  ext. 204 
MARRIAGE & TRIBUNAL ADVOCACY: Sherry Smith (sherry@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 210 
BOOKKEEPER: Rufina Miller (HRBookkeeper@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 211 
ADMIN ASSISTANT & PRIVATE EVENTS: Melissa Tuthill (mtuthill@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 200 
PLANT MANAGER: Scott Stoefen (sstoefen@holyrosaryws.org), ext. 215 
SCHOOL PRINCIPAL: Anna Horton (ahorton@holyrosaryws.org), ext. 218 
TECHNOLOGY, BULLETIN & PARISH WEB SITE: Sherry Smith (sherry@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 210 
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL: ext. 300 
SHOULDER TO SHOULDER: shoulder@holyrosaryseattle.org, ext. 301 
WOMEN’S SHELTER: shelter@holyrosaryseattle.org 
YOUNG ADULTS: youngadults@holyrosaryseattle.org 
YOUTH MINISTRY: youth@holyrosaryseattle.org 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS WHO MAKE IT POSSIBLE TO PRINT THIS BULLETIN AT NO COST!  

Please contact us if we can be of service to you.  Just dial 206 -937-1488 and enter the extension  


